

Kenneth & Cynthia

Sent By

Massillon Baptist Temple 1219 Overlook Ave SW Massillon, OH 44647 330 832-5003

Sent Through

World Baptist Fellowship P.O. Box 13459 Arlington, TX 76094-0459 817 274-7161

Field Address

Kenneth Chapman GPO 2756 Darwin, NT 0801 Australia

Australian Phone Number 0405603201

E-mail Address

territorybaptistchurch@gmail.com

The Chapmans

Church planting in Australia

March 24, 2023

Dear Pastor and Friends,

Short Furlough – As I mentioned in our last update, Cyndi and I will be returning to the States for a brief furlough (May – July) and the birth of our first grandchild in May. Caleb and Melissa are both teachers and live in Pennsylvania, so we are hoping to stay in the area to report to our supporting churches.

Currently, our Sunday mornings are completely booked, however we do have several Sunday evenings and midweek services open. If you would like for us to come by, please let us know. I am also excited to be able to help at four different Vacation Bible Schools and camps.

It has been a number of years since we have been able to take a regular furlough, but we are hoping to in 2024. I want you to know that we appreciate the opportunity of representing your ministry in Australia and thank God for your support, both financially and prayerfully.

Men – While I am away, we have six men that will be preaching for me, Andrew, Mark, Miller, Lachlan, Anthony, and Jacob. Please pray for them and especially for Andrew who will be leading the Sunday services and Mark who will be leading the mid-week Bible Study and Prayer Meetings.

Our Men's Meetings are still going strong with our next meeting scheduled for the 2nd of April. The theme is Psalm 127, and we will be trying our hand at archery.

Ladies – The ladies in our church just returned from a retreat at Lake Bennett. We had 14 ladies attend, and Cyndi had the opportunity of speaking several times. They came home from the retreat both refreshed and recharged, they are excited about what God is doing in their lives.

Cyndi has also trained some of the young mothers to teach Sunday School, they are averaging around 15 with the majority of them are under the age of five. The children are learning songs, stories, and Scriptures. They will be singing a special on Easter morning.

Visitors – We continue to distribute tracts and invite people to church. We also had a number of visitors in the last several months.

Please continue to pray for us.

God Bless – The Chapmans